

### To Know Christ and to Make Him Known

Sunday, September 5, 2021 9:00 am & 10:45 am

# ORDER OF WORSHIP

**PRELUDE** I'll Rest in Christ Worship Team,

Dan Johnson, Leader

**ANNOUNCEMENTS** Mark Moser, Pastor

MISSIONS UPDATE

Bob Heppe

**CALL TO WORSHIP** Isaiah 40:27-31 Nicholas Black,
Director of Shepherding

**SONGS** For All the Saints

Draw Near to You

**PRAYER FOR THE CHURCH**John Timlin, Elder

**SERMON** Work and Rest, work and rest Mark Moser, Pastor

Exodus 20:8-11

**RESPONSE** Everlasting God

Lord I Need You

By Faith

**BENEDICTION** 

Those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength.

They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow weary they will walk and not be faint.

~Isaiah 40:31

**GET IN TOUCH!** 

Church Office: 215-576-0892

## **COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS**

- **Deacons' Cell Phone:** If you have or know of a need, please call our deacon on staff at 267-528-8637.
- **Food Cupboard Hours:** Mon.: 7–7:30pm for New Life families; Tues.: at 6:00pm for the community; Thurs.: at 1:00pm for seniors
- Join our Facebook Page: "New Life Church in Glenside Facebook Page" http://facebook.com/newlifeglenside
- Meals Ministry: If meals are needed, please contact September coordinator Carolyn Ritter at NewLifeMeals@gmail.com.
- New Life Nursery School: Janel Fackler, Director NewLifeNurserySchool@gmail.com, 215-576-0783 www.facebook.com/NewLifeNurserySchool
- **New Life's Weekly E-News:** To receive our weekly e-news, email Greg Raysor at graysor@newlifeglenside.com or sign up at http://eepurl.com/hbCAY
- New Life Thrift Stores—www.newlifethriftinc.org—two locations:
   800 N. Easton Rd., Glenside, 215-886-8619, M-F: 9am-7pm; Sat.: 9am-6pm
   67 Cheltenham Ave., Cheltenham, 215-635-0820, M-F: 9am-7pm; Sat.: 9am-6pm
- Pastors' Blog: https://newlifeglenside.com/blog/, or www.newlifeglenside.com and select BLOG under the RESOURCES tab.
- Prayer Chain: If you have a prayer request or would like to join the prayer chain

## **CONTACT US**

Pastor - Mark Moser, ext. 25, moser@newlifeglenside.com
Director of Shepherding - Nicholas Black, ext. 13, nblack@newlifeglenside.com
Director of Youth Ministries - Jason Peterson, ext. 23, jpeterson@newlifeglenside.com
Director of Children's Ministry - Amy Lewis, ext. 16, alewis@newlifeglenside.com
Coordinator of Young Adult and Community Group Ministries - Ben Thompson,
bthompson@newlifeglenside.com

**Deacon Coordinator** - deaconcrd@newlifeglenside.com **Church Administrator** - Greg Raysor, graysor@newlifeglenside.com **Office Contact** - Daniel Williams, ext. 10, receptionist@newlifeglenside.com

New Life Presbyterian Church, 467 N. Easton Road, Glenside, PA 19038-4999

Phone: 215-576-0892 www.newlifeglenside.com Office Hours: Monday—Friday, 9:00am-4:00pm

# **COVID GUIDANCE**

At their last meeting, the elders decided to continue for now the church's policy of optional masking. This includes Sunday worship, KidsLife, and basically everything that happens within the building. The elders continue to closely monitor the COVID situation in our county, and have decided to also pursue increased ventilation. Please pray for the elders, as this is Christ's Church. They yearn to do His will, but sometimes policy decisions can be quite difficult.

# **COMING EVENTS**

### **NEW LIFE RACIAL UNITY** - Tuesday, September 14th

Regular meetings are on the 2nd Tuesday of every other month at 7pm, with the next meeting on September 14th. Because of the increase in cases of the virus, the decision has been made to do this meeting via zoom. Please contact Judi Lemay-Lusk at judi.lemaylusk@gmail.com for more information. Join us as we discern, pray and begin to implement together Galatians 3:26-29 at New Life, seeking to best express the love of Jesus to all ethnic and minority groups here and in our broader community.

## **EVERY GOOD GIFT VIRTUAL FUNDRAISER** - Saturday, September 18th

Every Good Gift is a job training ministry for young single moms overcoming generational poverty. Come hear how God has blessed EGG in 2021 and find out how you can make an impact in the coming year. RSVP by emailing info@everygoodgift.org, or at their website everygoodgift.org.

**WOMENS BIBLE STUDY** - Words of Encouragement and Hope: A Study of Paul's Letters to the Thessalonians and the Ephesians. Women - Please join us! There are a combination of ZOOM and in person choices and we offer childcare on Wednesday mornings. Groups start 9/22, 9/23, 9/24, 9/26. Register by calling the church office 215-576-0892, OR online at www.newlifeglenside.com ("Grow" tab - WBS - resources). If you have any questions, please contact Diane Marsh at nlgwbs@gmail.com.

### FALL CHURCH PICNIC - Sunday October 10th

Note that the save the date information has changed, due to the Life Chain at Abington Hospital being on October 3rd. The fall church picnic is now scheduled for October 10th so as to not conflict. Want to help with the planning? Contact Greg Raysor at graysor@newlifeglenside.com.

### **SAVE THESE DATES:**

Women's Night Out: Friday October 22nd

**Empty the Sanctuary Day: Sunday October 24th after the second service** Fall schedules fill up fast, so pencil in these dates on your calendars now to reserve them.

## **DEACON NOMINATIONS**

Do you have in mind a member of the congregation that you feel would make an excellent deacon or deaconess? Email your nomination, and a brief description of how you have seen them serving others to deaconcrd@newlifeglenside.com

## **HELP NEEDED**

#### **WOMEN'S BIBLESTUDY CHILDCARE**

Our Wednesday AM Women's Bible Study is in need of people to care for preschoolers. We need one person to supervise the program, then a leader and helper for each room (infants, 2-3 year olds, 4-5 year olds). All materials are provided. Would you be willing to serve in one of these classrooms this fall or spring? Perhaps you would like to team up with someone and work together? Please contact Diane Marsh at nlgwbs@gmail.com. A stipend will be paid for your help.

### FOOD CUPBOARD DIRECTOR NEEDED

Big changes are happening at the Food Cupboard. Indoor operations have resumed. More importantly, Bridget Franklin stepped down as Director effective July 1. Under her leadership the Food Cupboard has been remodeled, the food available to attendees has expanded, and we have adapted to the pandemic. Her shoes will be hard to fill, but fill them we must. This is a volunteer position; the new director will coordinate volunteers and handle behind the scenes responsibilities such as submitting food orders and reports to Philabundance. Please contact the Deacon Coordinator at deaconcrd@newlifeglenside.com for more info.

#### **FOOD CUPBOARD PERPETUAL FOOD DRIVE**

**Current Need:** <u>Boxed</u> rice, couscous, quinoa, and other rice sides

Place your donation in the Food Cupboard cabinet outside the Weldon Room
or in the designated bin in the Lower Lobby. Please, no perishable food
donations.